
Grand Junction, Colorado 

February 4, 1942 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 

in regular session at 8:00 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were Carson, Ross, Hoisington, Boston, 

Treece and President Campbell. City Manager Brownson, City 

Attorney Hinman and City Clerk Tomlinson were present. 

 

 The minutes of the regular meeting held January 21st were 

read and approved. 

 

 Mr. E. R. Thomas appeared before the Council in connection 

with the granting of the LaCourt Hotel restaurant liquor license. 

It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Treece that the LaCourt Hotel be granted a restaurant liquor 

license when they have received their State license. Roll was 

called on the motion with the following result: Councilmen voting 

AYE - Carson, Ross, Hoisington, Boston, Treece and Campbell. 

Councilmen voting No - None. All of the Councilmen present voting 

AYE, the President declared the motion carried. 

 

 The City Clerk reported that no protests had been filed 

against the assessments for Sidewalk District No. 11. The 

following proposed ordinance was introduced and read: "An 

Ordinance Approving the Whole Cost of the Improvements Made in and 

for Sidewalk District No. 11, in the City of Grand Junction, 

Colorado, Pursuant to Ordinance No. 178, Adopted and Approved the 

11th Day of June, 1910, As Amended; Approving the Apportionment of 

said Cost to Each Lot or Tract of Land or Other Real Estate in 

said District; Assessing the Share of said Cost Against each Lot 

or Tract of Land or Other Real Estate in said District; and 

Prescribing the Manner for the Collection and Payment of said 

Assessments." It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 

Councilman Ross that the proposed ordinance be passed for 

publication. Motion carried. 

 

 Councilman Robb came in at this time. 

 

 City Manager Brownson read a letter from David Lawrence, 

representing Boettcher and Co., regarding the refunding of the 

special assessment refunding bonds, showing that he could make a 

saving to the City of about $3,000.00. In the discussion, it was 

brought out that most of the bonds that were to be refunded were 

held by local investors. It was moved by Councilman Carson and 

seconded by Councilman Ross that this matter be laid over until 

the next meeting of the Council, for further consideration. 

 

 City Manager Brownson reported that meetings had been held on 

January 14th and 20th by a group representing the various service 

clubs in connection with traffic regulations and most particularly 

discussed the question of parallel parking vs. diagonal parking. 

After considerable discussion, it was moved by Councilman Carson 



and seconded by Councilman Hoisington that the matter of traffic 

regulations be tabled. Motion carried. 

 

 Safeway Stores, Inc. made an application for the renewal of 

their 3.2 beer license for the store at 217 North 7th St. It was 

moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Hoisington 

that the license be granted. Motion carried. 

 

 Bonds for John Fuite, dba Mt. Garfield Plumbing Co. P.C. 

Lowe, plumber and Ralph Spence, Cement Contractor, were presented, 

having been approved as to form by City Attorney Hinman. It was 

moved by Councilman Robb and seconded by Councilman Treece that 

the bonds be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 

 

 City Manager Brownson reported that he had received a 

proposal for power rates from Chas. Rump, manager of the Public 

Service Co. It was proposed to charge 2 1/2  per Kwh on the 

combined use for power for the filtration plant, sewage disposal 

plant and gravel plant and Moyer Pool, with a minimum for a year 

of $720.00. Mr. Brownson reported that he had not had an 

opportunity to thoroughly check this proposal. It was moved by 

Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Boston that the 

proposed rate be approved subject to the approval of the City 

Manager and City Attorney. Roll was called on the motion with all 

members of the Council voting AYE. The President declared the 

motion carried. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Boston and seconded by Councilman 

Hoisington that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


